Summary St John's United Church (SJUC) Board Meeting – Sept 2019
The following summary of the September 19 Board meeting provides you with information about SJUC Board activity. Please speak with a Board member (listed in your church directory) if you have comments about this document. Your input is valued.
· Stewardship, Fundraising and Planned Giving 


We are beginning to talk about how we can develop a Stewardship approach for 
our church. If you have 
an interest in this important work, speak with Ian Poole, Sue Lamb or Sybil Young.

· Loaves and Fishes Capital Campaign 


Katryn Harris, on behalf of a fun loving team, reported that September 29 has been established as the 
date for you to bring your pledges to worship. This campaign will provide the money required over the 
next three years to complete identified church building projects to maintain and enhance our building.

· Update on the Downstairs Flooding  


Work continues to return the downstairs to a functional state. The repairs are ongoing but the end is 
close! Thank you to all who have worked so diligently at moving this unexpected work forward.

· Financial Report 

Our deficit is running higher than predicted ($9,000), partially due to some unanticipated expenses ytd, 
lower than anticipated envelop givings and user group donations. We will continue to monitor our 
current 
financial picture.

· Team Reports


KLO Team (Keeping the Lights On)


This team is currently understaffed and really needs extra hands, heads and feet to meet the challenges  
they are facing. Anyone interested in participating on the KLO Team is encouraged to have a 
conversation with Ian Poole or Sue Lamb.


Scott Huff has resigned from his building and grounds position within KLO – we are so thankful for the 
time, effort and energy that he has put into the KLO Team over the past several months.


Letting Our Lights Shine Team 


Preparing lunches for Davis Bay Elementary School starts Sept. 23.  


Jamie Bushell's covenanting service with St. John's is set for October 20. A pot luck luncheon will 
be held that Sunday. More information and a sign-up sheet will follow.


Vision Team

Sue Lamb summarized the Congregation discussion on Money held September 15.  Sue's conclusion was 
that this was a worthwhile conversation. Several ideas were presented that the Board will consider. 
Thanks to the Vision Team for leading this valuable conversation.

Posted  September 29/2019                                                                                                           Sybil Young
